December 7, 1940 Miss Gevene Landrith 1400 Whitney Avenue New Haven, Connecticut Dear Gevene: We were delighted to hear from you and the reason we have not answered your letter sooner was because we were waiting until we could get our nifty schedule sards ready to send you. They have arrived now and we are sending several to you so that you might give one or two to your good Jayhawk friends and keep one for yourself. You will see the dates we are to play in New York and Philadelphia, and we certainly would be delighted to see you. We have played two games; one with the Alumni and last night we played the freshmen. Both games were close but the Varsity was fortunate enough to win them. Of course, we saw the Landrith family at both contests; they never miss. But we do miss you. With all good wishes to you and for your continued success and happiness, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA: 10